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Message from the UAHRA Board President, Lee Cook:

Since our Special Edition of the UAHRA Newsletter came out in March, laws passed or pending in the State Legislature have pretty much gone as predicted: the termination of the “DROP” program; the increase in pension contribution by active TRS members from 5% to 7.5%  over a 17 month period; the cut in State support for health coverage for active State education employees and retirees by at least 5%; the dramatic proposed change in the appeal process for terminated or disciplined active employees; and, most recently two House bills that would drastically change the method of selection from primarily elected to all appointed for the TRS and ERS Boards of Directors. The two bills (HB525 for TRS sponsored by Rep. Phil Williams, R-Huntsville, and HB-524 for ERS also sponsored by Rep. Williams) were sent Wednesday, April 20, to the House Ways and Means-General Fund Committee by Speaker Mike Hubbard (R-Auburn), the House leader who had high praise for both bills. Instead of having ten actives or retirees covered by TRS being elected statewide by actives or retirees to fill 10 of the 14 positions on the TRS Board, NONE would be elected; all 13 of the slightly downsized Board would be appointed by various state leaders. A similar sort of change would occur for the ERS Board of 13 members. See Huntsville Times, April 20, page A6 for a more complete comparison of both boards. One can only imagine the politicization of and the possible legislative “raids” on the two systems. Not to mention the fact that neither Dr. David Bronner nor Dr. Paul Hubbert is guaranteed a seat on either board. Remember, we have been cautioned that the current Legislature is governed by “Party Rules” from the top down so what the Republican leadership says will pretty much pass. I’m sorry to have to pass on so much “gloom and doom.” 

On a more positive note, after some discussion at our January meeting, I have drafted an amendment to the AERA Constitution and By-Laws to guarantee one member of the AERA Board of Directors be from a public four-year university. The draft has been “vetted” and approved by our Board and the presidents of UABRA, AURA, and TUARA. The final (signed) version, together with a letter of transmittal, will be sent to AERA this month.


Please be sure to join us at our Thursday, May 12, meeting and bring a prospective member. Note: we will gather at 11:00 a.m. in UC126 for some fellowship and a chance to meet with those legislators who respond to our invitation. Also, please remember to bring your cans of food for the North Alabama Food Bank. I look forward to seeing you on May 12.

UAHRA MEMBERS ATTEND 2011 AERA ANNUAL MEETING –

The 2011 Annual Meeting of the Alabama Education Retirees Association (AERA) was held on March 29th at the Cahaba Grand Conference Center in Birmingham. UAHRA members Lee Cook, Val Seaquist, Carol Roach, Joan Williamson and George Petznick attended the meeting with the first three acting as voting delegates for UAHRA. As an organizational member of AERA, UAHRA is allowed three voting delegates. AERA is the retiree division of the Alabama Education Association (AEA).  Some of the items discussed in the meeting as pending legislation being resisted by AEA have already been passed by the State Legislature (see Lee Cook’s article above). 


Some of the information conveyed at the meeting predicts that our retiree benefits may be affected by the doubtful state of future cost of living adjustments and by likely future changes in PEEHIP: increase in coverage cost/increase in co-pay amounts/ reduction in benefits offered. Although AEA and AERA have always been VERY active in interfacing with our representatives in Montgomery in order to protect the security of members’ current working conditions and future pensions and retirees’ pensions and benefits, their ability to do so has been significantly reduced by new legislation to restrict public access to the elected officials. We were told that it will important for us to use the voice of our local units—both as a unit and as individual members—to quickly respond to pending legislation by INFORMING OUR ELECTED REPRESENTATIVES OF OUR OPINIONS AND DESIRES. [See contact information below.]


Although the current and near-future was painted in rather grim colors, we should remember that AERA is a strong organization—one of the largest of its kind in the country—and we (AERA member or not) must not be complacent about the security of our pension and benefits. Your four new UAHRA Board members will be introduced at the May meeting.
AERA Executive Secretary to Speak at UAHRA May Meeting


Janice Charlesworth, Executive Secretary of Alabama Education Retirees’ Association, has accepted our invitation to be the guest speaker at our May 12th General Meeting. Ms. Charlesworth will be able to provide to-the-minute information on pending legislative action, AERA’s response, how these actions could affect each of us and what we can do to determine our future. Local Madison County Retired Education Association officials and local State legislators have been invited. Because of the number of people with information and the number of issues pending we are going to meet at 11:00 a.m. in University Center Room 126 for informal contact with the guests. Our meeting will start at 11:30 a.m. as usual and we will try to adjourn at 1:00 p.m.

Our meal will be a sandwich, chips and a drink costing $9.00. Please contact Janice Temmen at 256-824-6127 or janice.temmen@uah.edu no later than Friday, May 6th, to let her know if you will be coming. Please try to bring a prospective member as a guest!

The fish bowl for collection of donations to the UAHRA scholarship fund will be on the registration table. Please! Feed the fish!


UAHRA will continue its community assistance project which we started last year under the AERA program, “Yes! We CAN feed Alabama!” by requesting that you bring canned goods, non-perishable food items or a donation to the Food Bank of North Alabama. In the past year, UAHRA contributed to the AERA annual donation total of 15,990 food items and $4,895 in donations.
Contacting Your Legislators


Contacting your legislators with your opinions, questions and suggestions is an important part of the democratic process. They are YOUR elected representatives—even if you didn’t vote for that particular individual—and they need your input to truly represent you. With the recent emphasis on contacting legislators, some of us have found that it can be pretty frustrating to contact our legislator in a timely manner. Some don’t have e-mail addresses, some don’t respond to telephone messages or written correspondence. On the other hand, some do. Do you know your district number and your State Senator and State Representative? You can find this by going to: http://www.rsa-al.gov/ , and enter your zip code in the box on the left titled “find your legislator”. The House and the Senate each have a page listing their members and the contact information available. Click on the member’s name to get a biographical page.

Also, you can find pending legislation on the above page. Click on “legislature”, click on “current” to find the status of bills before the House and Senate as well as AEA/ AERA’s stand on the legislation. Given the speed with which bills are moving through committees, debate and vote it is more important than ever to be abreast of issues affecting you and your future.
Encourage Membership

If you know a UAH retiree who is not a member, please encourage them to join. The dues schedule is listed below.  
$10.00

UAH Retiree
$15.00

UAH Retired spouses 

$17.00

UAH Retiree and retired spouse (who has not 




retired from UAH)

$20.00 

UAH Retiree and non-retired spouse
$10.00

Surviving spouse of UAH Retiree
$10.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within five 




years of retirement eligibility; cannot vote or hold 




office)

$100.00

Lifetime UAH retiree
$150.00

Lifetime UAH retiree and spouse
UAHRA Constitution and By-Laws 

Copies of the UAHRA Constitution and By-Laws containing the changes to the By-Laws voted by the Board discussed at the January meeting will be available at the May meeting.

January Meeting Minutes


The minutes from the January General Membership Meeting are attached. Please review them and let us know at the May meeting if you have any corrections. 
University of Alabama in Huntsville Retirees’ Association

Winter General Meeting

January 20, 2011

1. The meeting was called to order by Board President Lee Cook.

2. The minutes of the October 13, 2010 General Meeting, which had been distributed with the newsletter, were approved as written.

3. Reet Henze reported that, as of the beginning of the meeting, 106 members were on the roll. Those that have not paid dues by January 31, 2011 will be dropped from the roll but new members as well as renewal members are expected prior to that date.

4. Joan Williamson and Lee Cook plan to represent UAHRA at an upcoming AERA regional meeting. One of the purposes of the meeting is to acquaint organizations with activities that can benefit education retires in their local area.

5. Treasurer Reet Henze presented the Treasurer’s Report effective 12/31/10:




Savings account:

$ 2,141.33




Checking account:

        50.00




CD Account


      832.32










Total:
 $3,023.65

6. Reet gave a report on our scholarship recipients:



Ashley Ross received a $500.00 scholarship




for Fall 2010. She graduated in




December 2010.



Stephanie Hanigan, received a $500.00 




scholarship for Spring 2011. She is




pursuing a B.A. in Communication




Arts, minoring in Psychology.

 7.  President Lee Cook reviewed the three By-Laws changes that were 
approved at the last Board meeting and a revised By-Laws copy was available for all members.

8. A call for additional goals was made and the suggestion was made to encourage more spouses to join and to make a greater effort in recruiting potential Associate Members (those within five years of retirement eligibility).

9. Several questions were posed:

1. A question was asked about the Board information in the By-Laws


(the composition of the Board/number of members, etc.) and


These questions were answered by the more complete Board 
information in the Constitution.

2. A question was asked about the distribution of funds from Lifetime members. Response: The amount will be divided between current operating funds and savings and the percent of each will be determined at the February Board meeting.

3. A question was asked as to the difference between AEA and AERA and are they separate entities. Response: AERA 
(Alabama Education Retirees Association) is a division (the retirees division) of the AEA (Alabama Education 
Association). AEA supports education in Alabama and is the voice for education professionals. AERA is the voice for education retirees.

4. A question was asked about the recent ruling that AEA and AERA dues could not be withheld from employee pay checks. Response: There has been a recent clarification stating that this action is NOT blocked for retiree checks and they can still pay dues via payroll deduction.

10. There was no old business.

11. New business:

1. Members were reminded that the Nominating Committee will be soliciting members willing to run as candidates for the three expiring Board positions. These three new Board members will be elected prior to the next General Meeting in May.

2. Members were reminded that they can contribute to the UAHRA scholarship at any time by sending a check to Alumni Affairs. Mark “UAHRA scholarship” on the “For” line of your check.

3. Lee and Joan will be attending the AERA annual meeting in Birmingham on March 29th. UAHRA has three votes in AERA matters. 

12. The next Board meeting will be Thursday, February 17, 2010 at 11:30 a.m. It will probably be in Room 125 of the University Center. An announcement will confirm time and place a week before the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Valerie Seaquist, 

UAHRA Secretary


















